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The Most Holy Trinity                       14/15 June 2025 
Amare Memoriae Canon Gerard Flynn 

Canon Gerard first began his career as a primary school teacher in 1974 to 1994, with the 
enthusiasm and energy that he displayed throughout his life. His love of that vocation rapidly led 
to headship, only to have a life-saving liver transplant take him in another direction-the priesthood. 

He studied first at Allen Hall and then at the Venerable English College before he was ordained to 
the priesthood on 21st November 1999 at Christ the King, Reading by Bishop Crispian Hollis. He 
spent nearly two years at St James and St William of York, Reading as Assistant Priest before 
becoming Parish Priest of Christ the King where he stayed until 2007. He was then made Parish 
Priest of St Saviour, Totland and St Thomas of Canterbury, Newport on the Isle of Wight until 2015. 
He was also Coordinating Pastor for the Isle of Wight Pastoral Area from 2010 to 2015. He was 
Parish Priest of St Michael and All Angels for 10 years. 

Canon Gerard was made a Canon to the Cathedral Chapter in 
October 2018 and Vocations Director for twenty years, from 
2004. 

His love and appreciation of both his parishioners and the 
liturgy was ever present. In particular, his desire to serve 
and help those in challenging situations with quiet 
kindness and grace, or to rejoice in celebration of the 
faith and life’s joys. Despite the pressures of illness 
throughout his later life, he managed to fulfil his vocation 
to his last days with wisdom and spirit. In many ways very 
private, he remained open to all those God sent to him, 
enriching their lives with his faith, humanity and love. His 
immediate friends and family will miss him sorely.   
 

Parish Priest:  Rev. Mgr. Canon Jeremy Garratt 
Assistant Priest:  Rev. Fr. James Lewis 



 

The Liturgical week… 
 

DATE TIME LITURGICAL 
CELEBRATION 

VENUE SACRED HEART 
MASS INTENTION 

Saturday 14 June 
Our Lady on Saturday 

 
Vigil THE MOST HOLY 

TRINITY 

2pm 
 

5.30pm 
6.15pm 

First Holy 
Communion Mass (1) 

Confession 
Mass 

Sacred Heart 
 

Sacred Heart 
Sacred Heart 

For the children 
 
 

Fr. Jeremy Garratt, Intention 

Sunday 15 June 
THE MOST HOLY 

TRINITY 

9.30am 
10.30am 

4pm 
6.30pm 

Mass 
Mass 
Mass 
Mass 

St Edmund 
Sacred Heart 

QA Hospital Chapel 
Sacred Heart 

Ray Millard, RIP (Anniversary) 
Rosaria & Paul Spiteri, RIP 

 
People of the Parish 

Monday 16 June 
Feria [11th Week in OT] 

7am 
7.30am 
12.30pm 

Adoration 
Mass 
Mass 

Sacred Heart 
Sacred Heart 

QA Hospital Chapel 

 
For all the Holy Souls 

Tuesday 17 June 
Feria [11th Week in OT] 

12.15pm 
6pm 

6.30pm 

Mass 
Adoration 

Mass 

Sacred Heart 
St Edmund 
St Edmund 

Year 7 Pilgrimage to church 
 

Pat Guidoboni, RIP 
Wednesday 18 June 
Feria [11th Week in OT] 

11am Funeral Mass Sacred Heart Patricia Packham, RIP 

Thursday 19 June 
Feria [11th Week in OT] 

9.30am 
10am 

Adoration 
Mass 

St Edmund 
St Edmund 

 
Rev. Canon Gerard Flynn, RIP 

Friday 20 June 
Feria [11th Week in OT] 

9.30am 
10am 

Adoration 
Mass 

Sacred Heart 
Sacred Heart 

 
Jean Hartnell, RIP 

Saturday 21 June 
St Aloysius Gonzaga, 
Religious, memorial 

Vigil CORPUS CHRISTI 

2pm 
 

5.30pm 
6.15pm 

First Holy 
Communion Mass (1) 

Confession 
Mass 

Sacred Heart 
 

Sacred Heart 
Sacred Heart 

For the children 
 
 

Rosemarie Regan, RIP 
Sunday 22 June 

CORPUS CHRISTI 
(The Body and Blood  

of Christ) 

9.30am 
10.30am 

4pm 
6.30pm 

Mass 
Mass 
Mass 
Mass 

St Edmund 
Sacred Heart 

QA Hospital Chapel 
Sacred Heart 

Wellbeing of Stephanie 
Jean Hartnell, RIP 

 
People of the parish 

Amare Memoriae 
We pray for the rest and peace of the souls of Pat Packham, Peter Galvin & Pat Guidoboni who have died 
recently.  Please remember in your prayers their family and friends at this very sad time.  Pat’s funeral will 
be at Sacred Heart on Wednesday 18 June @ 11am.  Peter’s Funeral will be at Sacred Heart on Thursday 26 
June @ 10.30am.  Pat Guidoboni’s Funeral will be on Tuesday 8 July @ 10.30am at St. Edmund.  Eternal 
rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon them. 

Please pray for those who need our prayers…  
We pray for those who are ill in mind and body.  May they find comfort and hope in the tender love of 
Jesus.  We also pray for those who care for them, that they may be blessed with the gifts of gentleness 
and patience.  

Happy Father’s Day to all fathers both here on earth and in heaven this Sunday! 
Dear God, on this Father’s Day we thank you for all our fathers and for all they do for us.  We thank you 
that they provide for us; we thank you for the love they show us, your children, for the sacrifices they make 
for our families.  Whether they have been good or bad fathers, may we find it in our hearts to forgive them 
because no one is perfect.  We also pray for all single fathers.  Thank You for their strength, for their 
perseverance and love to raise their children despite the difficulties they may face in parenthood.  We ask 
that God, bless them with wisdom, discernment, protection for their health, and faith in You to become 
even better fathers for their children.  We also commend to your loving care  
those fathers who have died that they may receive from you the reward of eternal life.  We ask this through 
Christ Our Lord.  Amen. 

Havant Pastoral Area Webpage  
Our local webpage, covering the worshipping communities of the Havant Pastoral Area, can be found 
here: www.portsmouthdiocese.org.uk/parish/havant-pastoral-area/ The page features a calendar of 
Masses throughout the whole Pastoral Area for the current month, regularly revised as necessary.  There 
is also a schedule of events across the Pastoral Area as well as a page for each community. A link to the 
livestream channel can be found on the Sacred Heart page under the Dona link button.  

Mass Intentions for Sacred Heart & St Edmund  
You can email Lisa at Sacred Heart and Jo at St. Edmund regarding Mass Offerings and indeed any 
questions or queries about booking Masses.  Contact details on ‘Contact us’ page of this newsletter. 
Suggested donation £10. 
 
 



 
 

What’s on this week… 

DATE EVENT TIME VENUE 
 

SATURDAY 
14 June 

Choir Practice for Sunday morning Mass 
 

11am-
12noon 

Sacred Heart Church 

Fr. Joe’s 40th Anniversary of Ordination 
 

12noon St. Joseph Church, 
Havant 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SUNDAY 
15 June 

Second Collection (mandatory) – Day for Life: 
On Sunday, 15 June 2025, Catholics across England and Wales will 
mark Day for Life, an annual occasion dedicated to cherishing and 
protecting human life from conception to natural death. 
This year’s theme, 'Finding Meaning in Suffering – Hope Does Not 
Disappoint’, draws on St Paul’s words in Romans 5:5-6, reminding 
us that Christian hope is not mere optimism, but an unshakeable 
trust in God’s presence — even amid the darkest trials of illness, 
grief, or emotional pain. 
The 2025 Day for Life comes at a crucial time as the Terminally Ill 
Adults (End of Life) Bill — commonly known as the Assisted Dying 
Bill — is making its way through Parliament. This proposed 
legislation would permit adults with mental capacity, diagnosed as 
terminally ill and within six months of death, to request medical 
assistance to end their lives. While supporters argue this offers 
autonomy, a wide coalition — including religious leaders, medical 
professionals, and ethicists — have voiced grave concerns about the 
dangers of legalising assisted suicide and the erosion of palliative 
care. 
Read the Bishop of Portsmouth's call to action to oppose the Bill 
www.portsmouthdiocese.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/10/BoP-
PL39-301024-Assisted-Suicide.pdf  
 

All Masses 
this 

weekend 
 

Sacred Heart & 
St Edmund 

“We are Jose and Ana Lorca (14 and 13 years old) and we are planning 
to go to the Youth Jubilee in Rome this coming Summer to join the 
Pope Leo XIV in this special event. Due to our age and the difficulties 
to afford the cost we are selling bracelets with the theme of the 
Jubilee "PILGRIMS OF HOPE". The cost it's only £1.50 each.  We would 
really appreciate your generosity. Thank you in advance, José and 
Ana.” 
 

After 
10.30am 

Mass 

Sacred Heart Church 
 

 
 
 
 

MONDAY 
16 June 

Team Clean: 
Remember that Cleanliness is next to Godliness. Why not join the 
‘Team Clean’ to ensure His house is always clean and tidy.  Give it a 
try - the Team are very friendly bunch.  
 

9-10am 
 

Sacred Heart Church 
 

The Bible Course: 
An eight-week course, delivered through interactive videos and 
discussions looking at how the bible is put together, why it is relevant 
today and how the Old Testament relates and interconnects with the 
New Testament.  
 

7pm 
 
 
 
 

Sacred Heart Church 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

TUESDAY 
17 June 

The Tuesday Club: 
First and third Tuesdays of each month.  If you have never attended 
before but fancy turning up for a cuppa and a chat, just come along.  
Any questions – call Trish on 07947 611699.  
 

2-4pm Sacred Heart Parish 
Centre Room 3 

St Edmund Finance & Property Committee Meeting 
 

5.30pm 
 

St Edmund Church 
 

Rosary Group: 
With the change in Tuesday’s Mass time to 6.30pm at St. Edmund’s, 
our Rosary Group will begin @ 7.15pm. so those who would like to 
go to both are able to do so.   
 

7.15pm 
 

Sacred Heart Church 
 
 

 
WEDNESDAY 

18 June 

Union of Catholic Mothers: 
The ladies meet on the first and third Wednesdays of every month. 
Everyone welcome – just pop along! 
 

1.30pm Sacred Heart Parish 
Centre Room 3 

THURSDAY 
19 June 

Sacred Heart Finance & Property Committee Meeting 7.30pm Sacred Heart 
Parish Office 

SATURDAY 
21 June 

Choir Practice for Sunday morning Mass 
 

11pm-
12noon 

Sacred Heart Church 

 
SUNDAY 
22 June 

Nexus: 
Calling young people in years 10-13 – You are invited to a youth-led 
Mass @ 6.30pm followed by food, fellowship and fun!  Night prayer 
from 8.30-9pm.  [3rd Sunday of every month.] 
 

6.30pm Sacred Heart Church 

 
 



 

Notices & Future Events … 
Preparation for Sunday's Mass – Hymns at Sacred Heart 
For those attending the 10.30am Sunday Mass at Sacred Heart, if you would like to familiarise yourself with 
the hymns in advance of the service please follow the links below: 

 Processional – I give you all the honour (I worship you) 
www.youtube.com/watch?v=hUVe9mLonDU  

 Offertory – Wonderful merciful Saviour www.youtube.com/watch?v=72mzKbEAP5g    
 Communion – Loved before the dawn of time www.youtube.com/watch?v=CaHDjGCC-2g     
 Communion – Breathe on me, breath of God www.youtube.com/watch?v=r8mCs-QHELw     
 Recessional – Crown him with many crowns www.youtube.com/watch?v=FiJYgC_6AFc    

 
We will be introducing a new mass setting, the St Anne’s Mass. Father Jeremy was ordained on the Feast 
Day of St. Anne and we would love for everyone to be able to sing this really well as we approach Father 
Jeremy’s 50th anniversary of ordination on Saturday 26 July @ 11:30am.   
Here are links to the Gloria, Sanctus (Holy, Holy, Holy) and Agnus Dei (Lamb of God): 

 Gloria www.youtube.com/watch?v=13-V796ZcWs  
 Sanctus www.youtube.com/watch?v=PzRdCFt9KrE  
 Agnus Dei www.youtube.com/watch?v=4m23f0HCCQ4  

Care and Share Food bank, need your help 
Nina McCormack writes…  Asda in Waterlooville, have offered Care & Share a table to collect food 
donations and give people a leaflet about the food bank.  Help is needed for a couple of hours on Friday 
13th June, Saturday 14th June and Sunday 15th June.  If you can help please email me at 
careinthecommunity@waterlooville-catholic.org.uk  Thank you. 

Assisted Suicide – Calling for urgent help this weekend! 
Catherine Robinson from the Right to Life charity writes… 
As you may be aware, the final and decisive vote on the Leadbeater Assisted Suicide Bill is now just 13 days 
away - on Friday 20 June. 
If just 28 MPs switch from supporting assisted suicide to opposing it, the Bill falls. Some have already 
switched, so this Bill can be defeated. 
As part of our final phase of the campaign against the Bill, we have launched a stand-alone petition in 
your constituency, to your local MP. You can view it online here: www.righttolife.org.uk/petitions.  
A petition signed by a strong number of local people urging your MP to vote against the Bill will carry real 
weight. It’s undeniable proof that many in the constituency want their MP to turn up on 20 June and vote 
NO to assisted suicide. 
A flood of signatures from your parish and others nearby could help tip the balance and stop this 
dangerous Bill in its tracks. 
*If you do not have access to the internet, please sign the petition available in the narthex.  The petition 
will be emailed to Right to Life charity at noon on Monday 16 June.   

Pentecost Mass at Oaklands 
Apologies to those who tried to watch this amazing event via Livestream, but technical issues on the day 
prevented the broadcast proceeding.  A video recording is now available to watch on YouTube using the 
following link:  https://www.youtube.com/@stedmundhorndean4491/videos 

News from St Peter’s School 
Returning from their half-term break, pupils at St Peter's celebrated a special liturgy to mark the Feast of 
the Ascension.  Having taken part in the recent vote, the children were very excited to find out about the 
name of the new parish, announced at the Pentecost One Mass Sunday on 8 June.  Meanwhile, Year 6 
have started rehearsals for the end of year production of Mary Poppins, and all pupils are practising for 
Sports Day next week (as well as praying for fine weather!). 
Consultation to convert St. Peter’s to Academy status and join Edith Stein Catholic Academy Trust: 
The consultation period began last Monday, 9 June, regarding the proposal for St. Peter’s to convert to 
Academy status and join the Edith Stein Catholic Academy Trust.  Full details of this proposal including 
what is an Academy, what are the main benefits, will any changes to the school be made as a result of 
conversion etc. can be found on Sacred Heart webpage.  For those without access to the internet, there 
are some hard copies available in both churches. 

ADoRE Spiritual Mini-Retreat – Pilgrims of Hope – Along with Mary 
Saturday 28 June from 10am-1pm on Zoom.  Mass, Adoration, Praise, Prophecy, Prayer for the gifts of the 
Holy Spirit and inspiring talk from guest speaker Joe Livingston.  Please register for the free Zoom meeting 
in advance: www.us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/j0boiFB2SBel6btIg2OMvw#/registration  
More information: www.altonrenewal.com  
 



 

Churches Together Ecumenical Breakfast 
If you are a morning person and would like to join others for breakfast and prayer for one hour on a 
Saturday morning please do come and join us for our Churches Together Ecumenical Breakfast that takes 
place in and around Horndean.  These happen on the fourth Saturday of each month.  Our next breakfast 
and prayer will take place at St. James Church hall in Clanfield on Saturday 28 June @ 8.30am.   

Afternoon Tea at St Joseph’s, Havant 
Wednesday 9 July @ 2pm.  Tickets £8 including Free Draw.  Contact Julia juliaat28@hotmail.co.uk for 
tickets before Wednesday 2 July. 

Fr. Jeremy is leaving us!  
If you would like to contribute to a leaving gift for Fr. Jeremy, there are several options available to make 
your donation: 

 There are small white envelopes ‘Special Collection’ available for anyone who would like to 
contribute cash. 

 There is also a link on our Dona machine in the narthex ‘Fr. Jeremy’s Leaving Gift’ for those who 
would like to donate via cards. 

 Cheques can be made payable to ‘CDP Waterlooville Sacred Heart’ and write ‘Fr. Jeremy’s Leaving 
Gift’ on the back please – VERY IMPORTANT. 

Oaklands Catholic School Year 5 Open Morning  
A great opportunity to visit the school and get a glimpse of where your child will be learning 
when they join the Oaklands community.  Monday 1 July from 11.50am-1.45pm – Register 
now using the QR code → 

The parish of St. Patrick, Hayling Island, celebrate their 100th Anniversary  
On Saturday 12 July there will be a Centenary Celebration Party, including Fayre activities, BBQ, 
refreshments and music.   

Excelsis Concert 
Excelsis will be returning to Sacred Heart on Sunday 13 July @ 3.30pm to celebrate Fr. Jeremy’s Golden 
Anniversary and retirement.  Please see poster later in this newsletter.  Tickets are available to purchase 
from either the Presbytery Office or after Masses from parishioner, Yami.   

St Edmund’s wish a ‘Bon Voyage’ to Fr. Jeremy 
Sadly, Fr. Jeremy will be saying his final Mass at St. Edmund’s on Sunday 20 July.  A parish Family Fun Day 
has been planned – so get this date in your diaries! 
This will be a 'bring and share' picnic.  Perhaps celebrate our cultural and culinary diversity by bringing 
your favourite food from another part of the world.   
Please bring along plates, cutlery etc as well as chairs, picnic blanket and perhaps a gazebo if you have 
one (in case!).  There will be games and entertainment for the enjoyment of all ages.  All are 
welcome.  Please plan to arrive from 12noon, for lunch by 1pm. 

Fr. Jeremy’s Golden Anniversary of Priesthood  
A Day of Celebration will be held at Sacred Heart on Saturday 26 July beginning with 
Mass @ 11.30am.  Lunch afterwards in the parish centre and hopefully, weather 
permitting, the Sacred Heart gardens.  The lunch will be a ticketed event – Tickets via 
this QR Code from 9am on Saturday 14 June → 
If you don’t have access to a smartphone – please purchase your tickets from Sue in 
the Presbytery (office hours on the back of this newsletter). 

Our Newsletter 
All news items and forthcoming events to office@waterlooville-catholic.org.uk by 2.30pm on Wednesday 
for inclusion in the next issue.  We reserve the right to edit any articles prior to publication due to space.  
Articles may not be published immediately and may be held in reserve for future use.  If you would like to 
receive a copy via email please contact Sue. 

Payments to Sacred Heart & St Edmund 
Gentle Reminder: 
Until the banks deem foreign coins, buttons and trolley coins as legal tender, we are unable to accept this 
form of payment.  Please check that handful of change you delve into your pockets and purses before 
donating for candles and paying for shop items, as soon as Lloyds decide to accept this form of currency, 
we’ll let you know!    
 
If you would like to make a donation to Sacred Heart or St Edmund, there are several ways to do 
this: 

 



 
Sacred Heart: 
Cheque made payable to ‘CDP Waterlooville Sacred Heart’ 
‘Donate with Dona’ button on our Webpage 
Online payments in church using the Dona machine [by the Sacristy] 
BACS: Lloyds bank account 01861043, sort code 309304, CDP Waterlooville Sacred Heart 

 
St Edmund: 
Cheque made payable to ‘CDP Horndean St Edmund’ 
Donate using the Sum Up machine in the narthex 
BACS: Lloyds bank account 00880222, sort code 309304, CDP Horndean St Edmund 

 
Please consider - Gift Aiding your donation 

As a charity we can get tax relief which allows us to reclaim an extra 25% in tax on every eligible 
donation made by a UK taxpayer.  Claiming Gift Aid on donations made by parishioners means we 
can claim from the government 25p for every £1 you give, at no extra cost to you!  Please consider 
completing a Gift Aid Declaration form today.  Forms are available on request by emailing Yvonne 
for Sacred Heart or Niall for St. Edmund – Contact details in the ‘Contact us’ part of this newsletter. 

 

Job Vacancies and Volunteering Opportunities 
CATHOLIC DIOCESE OF PORTSMOUTH 
Looking for a new opportunity? 
Please visit https://www.portsmouthdiocese.org.uk/about-us/other/jobs  
 
OAKLANDS CATHOLIC SCHOOL & SIXTH FORM COLLEGE: 
Attendance and Alternative Provision Officer 
Part time, 25 hours per week, Term-time only, 39 weeks per year.  The Governors are seeking to 
appoint an Attendance and Alternative Provision Officer to join our hardworking, committed and 
enthusiastic team. We are looking for a confident and assured person to work in a team providing 
a wide range of support and administrative tasks in school.  The successful candidate will play a 
very important role in maintaining and evolving systems that will enable the school to improve on 
base figures on attendance and truancy as set by the Government, the LEA and the school and 
provide a range of administrative assistance to meet school requirements. Ideally, the successful 
candidate will have experience of working in a similar role within the school environment although 
this is not essential. 
Closing date: Wednesday 18 June, 12pm.  Interviews: During week commencing 23 June 2025 
Further details related to the position can be found in the Application Pack on our website at 
https://www.oaklandscatholicschool.org/staff/vacancies/  
 
Learning Support Assistants (4 vacancies) 
Temporary, Part time, variable hours and days per week, Term-time only.  The Governors are 
seeking to appoint Learning Support Assistants to join our hardworking, committed and 
enthusiastic team. The positions are a pivotal part of the delivery and support of the curriculum to 
enable the high standard of teaching and learning in the School and Sixth Form College.  There 
are four vacancies available from general in-class support for students with additional needs to 
more specialist support for students with specific difficulties or within a set area of the curriculum 
such as maths and science.  The successful candidates will provide a range of services to support 
the students with Special Educational Needs. The role will require the successful candidates to 
liaise with the Teachers and Heads of Department as well as other members of the support 
staff.  Previous experience is not necessary if you are willing to work as part of a team. Skills and 
full training can be provided for the right candidate. 
Closing date: Friday 20th June, 12pm.  Interviews: During week commencing 23rd June 2025 
Further details related to the position can be found in the Application Pack on our website at 
https://www.oaklandscatholicschool.org/staff/vacancies/  

 
Clerk to Academy Trust Board of Directors and Executive Administrator 
Part time, 300 hours per year.  Edith Stein Catholic Academy Trust (ESCAT) is looking to appoint 
an organised and proactive governance professional and administrator to provide a range of 
high-quality clerical, secretarial and administrative support to the Board of Directors and its 
committees and Executive Officers. 
Closing date: Monday 23rd June 12pm.  Interviews: During week commencing 30th June 2025 
Further details related to the position can be found in the Application Pack on our website at 
https://www.oaklandscatholicschool.org/staff/vacancies/   If you would like to come and have a 
chat with the Chair of the Trust or CEO prior to applying, please contact Sarah Mann, 
s.mann@oaklandscatholicschool.org. 

 



 

 

 



Contact Us…  
 
Sacred Heart:  
Administrative Lead:  
Susan Siou 
office@waterlooville-catholic.org.uk  
023 9226 2289  
Monday 10am-12noon & 1pm-3pm  
Tuesday-Thursday 10am- 12noon & 1-3pm 
 
Sacred Heart Mass Intentions & Housekeeping:  
Lisa Wingrove-Cross 
Intentions@waterlooville-catholic.org.uk   
023 9226 2289  
Monday 10am-3pm,  
Thursday & Friday 10am-4pm 
 
Sacred Heart Parish Centre Coordinator:  
Angela McLaughlin 
parishcentre@waterlooville-catholic.org.uk 
023 9226 9348 
Monday-Friday 10am-12noon 
 
Sacred Heart Accounting & Gift Aid:  
Yvonne Hands 
accounts@waterlooville-catholic.org.uk 
 
Sacred Heart EMHC Coordinator:  
Joy Hastilow 
emhc@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk 
 
Sacred Heart Safeguarding Representative:  
Liz Holford 
safeguarding@waterlooville-catholic.org.uk 
 
Sacred Heart Altar Servers:  
Jim Hordell 
altarservers@waterlooville-catholic.org.uk 
 
Sacred Heart GDPR Representative:  
Pam Hales 
gdpr@waterlooville-catholic.org.uk 
 
Care in the Community Including Christmas Fair, 
Toy & Clothes Sales:  
Nina McCormack 
careinthecommunity@waterlooville-
catholic.org.uk 

 

 
St. Edmund:  
Administrator Including hall bookings & Finance:  
Yvonne Hands 
office@stedmundhorndean.org.uk  
023 9226 2289 
Wednesday 11.30am-2.30pm  
Thursday 11.15am-2.45pm  
Friday 11am-2.30pm 
 
St Edmund Mass Intentions:  
Joanne Webb 
intentions@stedmundhorndean.org.uk  
07552 235666 
 
St Edmund EMHC Coordinator:  
Silverius Sittampalam 
ministry@stedmundhorndean.org.uk  
023 9226 1511 
 
St Edmund Safeguarding Representative:  
Michael White 
safeguarding@stedmundhorndean.org.uk  
 
St Edmund Gift Aid Organiser: 
Niall Lawless 
ga@stedmundhorndean.org.uk  
 
St Edmund Sick & Lonely: 
Margaret Whyte 
023 9259 7826 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

Jesus, Prince of Peace Parish 

 

Sacred Heart  
& St Peter the Apostle 
356 London Road, Waterlooville PO7 7SR 
Fr. Jeremy Garratt & Fr. James Lewis 
Administrative Lead: Susan Siou 
023 9226 2289 
office@waterlooville-catholic.org.uk  
 
 

 

 
 
 

St Edmund 
Napier Road, Horndean PO8 9LR 
Fr. Jeremy Garratt & Fr. James Lewis 
Parish Administrator: Yvonne Hands 
023 9259 3010 
office@stedmundhorndean.org.uk 
 

 
 
 
 

St Michael & All Angels  
437 Dunsbury Way,  
Leigh Park PO9 5BD 
Canon Gerard Flynn 
PA to Canon Gerard Flynn: Ellen McCarthy 
023 9248 4323 
office@stmichaelsleighpark.org.uk 

  
 
 
 

St Joseph 
134 West St, Havant PO9 1PL 
Fr. Joe Gruszkiewicz 
Office & Hall Bookings: Vicky McGuigan 
023 9248 4520 
office@rchavant.com 

 
 
 
 

Ss Thomas 
24 New Brighton Road, Emsworth  
PO10 7PS 
Fr. Joe Gruszkiewicz 
Parish Administrator: Vicky McGuigan 
023 9248 4520 
office@rchavant.com 
 
 

 
 
 
 

St Patrick 
Manor Road, Hayling Island PO11 0QU 
Fr. Mark Whiting 
Parish Administrator: Vicky McGuigan 
023 9246 3854 
haylingisland@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk 
 

 
 
 
 

St Colman  
St Colman Ave, Cosham PO6 2JJ 
Fr. Andrew Wagstaff 
Parish Administrator: Zia Collins  
023 9237 6151 
scsp@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk 
  
 

 
St. Paul 
Allaway Avenue, Paulsgrove PO6 4DJ 
Fr. Andrew Wagstaff  
Parish Administrator: Zia Collins  
02392 376151 
scsp@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk 

Oaklands Catholic 
School & Sixth 
Form College 
Stakes Hill Road, 
Waterlooville PO7 7BW 
023 9225 9214 
www.oaklandscatholicschool.org 
Head: Matthew Quinn 

St. Peter’s 
Primary School   
Stakes Hill Road, 
Waterlooville PO7 7BP 
023 9226 2599 
www.stpeterswaterlooville.co.uk 
Head: Richard Cunningham 
 

St. Thomas 
More’s Primary 
School 
Hooks Lane, 
Bedhampton, Havant 
PO9 3DR 
023 9247 5909 
www.st-thomasmores.hants.sch.uk 
Head Jeff Sendall 

 
 

St. Paul’s 
Primary School  
Bourne Road, 
Paulsgrove, Portsmouth 
PO6 4JD 
023 9237 5488 
www.st-pauls.portsmouth.sch.uk 
Head: Zoe Killick 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Queen Alexandra Hospital  
Southwick Hill Road, Portsmouth  
PO6 3LY 
023 9228 6000 
www.porthosp.nhs.uk  
 

 
 
 
 

Purbrook Heath Road, Waterlooville  
PO7 5RU 
023 9225 0001 
www.rowanshospice.co.uk 
 

 

 


